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Minutes of a Meeting of Brundall Parish Council

Held on 26 th October 2015 at 19:00 at the 

Memorial Hall, Links Avenue, Brundall

	Present :



Chairman: Cllr John Warne

Vice-Chairman: Cllr John Philp


Cllr Martin Davies, Cllr L Rycroft, Cllr K Wilkins, Cllr G Buckley,  Cllr P Taylor,  

Cllr I Walters, Cllr F Thorpe, Cllr J Warns, Cllr G Nurden

Parish Clerk: S Smyth

District and County Councillor A Proctor




	

	Details
	Action

	2015-0130
	Meeting closed to Members  of the Press and Public from 6.30pm to 7pm for the purposes of discussing a matter regarding Land in Brundall with regard to commercial sensitivity (Public Bodies Admissions Act 1960)


	

	2015-0131
	Meeting opened to Members of the Public at 7pm.

Housekeeping

The Chairman, advised everyone in attendance of the location of fire escapes and the procedure to be followed in the event of an evacuation.

The Chairman advised members of the public of the procedure for them speaking at Meetings of the Parish Council.

The Chairman advised members of the public that the Parish Council would be making a sound recording of the Meeting 
	

	2015-0132

	Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllr J Mickelburgh (on holiday)
It was resolved by a unanimous decision to approve only those apologies for absence received. 
	

	2015-0133
	Declarations of Interest

Disclosable Pecuniary Interests –Cllr G Nurden (payments schedule)
Non- Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – Cllr G Buckley – allotment item
	

	2015-0134
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting(s)

It was resolved by a majority decision, with 1 abstention, that the Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 28th September be signed as a true record.
	

	2015-0135
	Matters Arising (Not on the Agenda)

2015-0062 Clerk still to submit a paper for the General Power of Competence
2015-0103 The Clerk has been in contact with Broadland District Council and has been asked by Veronica Savage to forward invoices relating to costs incurred relating to the parkrun surfacing and set up.
2015-0104 The planning application for change of use at Cremers Meadow is partly underway.
	Parish Clerk



	2015-0136
	Public Participation (7 members of the public)

Wyn Tutt spoke about the high speed of traffic on Strumpshaw Road. The Clerk explained how Norfolk Constabulary have changed the rules in some positive ways: to allow the Community Speedwatch teams to record 35 mph speeds from 37 mph. If more than 10 speeders are recorded in any one shift, the road policing team will be alerted to patrol that road. The teams can also now record in roads with a 20mph limit.
Cllr Andrew Proctor gave his County and District reports:

He explained the notion of double devolution in that District Councils group together and take off roles otherwise carried out by principal authorities.
The Norfolk CC Policy and Resources cabinet were due to meet and decide on priorities for cuts Pressures are being felt on services for looked after children, adult social services. But closing libraries and fire stations are also being discussed.
There has been a legal challenge to the NDR about its funding. This will delay the start on the road.

BDC have proposed that business support relief be extended to community service companies.
The new Community Safety Strategy will cover the theme of prevention.

The Community at Heart Awards took place and WynTutt one of our Brundall residents and last year’s Good Citizen Award recipient, was presented an award.
Greg Chandler spoke about the Countryside Park. The car park surfacing was carried out and he thanked all for their efforts. The hedging for the car park perimeter has been ordered and a working party will be arranged for planting. He was pleased to report that Low Farm Wood seems to be well used and that dog poo in this area was rare.

	

	2015-0137
	Chairman’s report

“On 9th October the Chairman of CDROB, the Clerk, Mr Derek Elms and myself met with Mr Chris Skinner, solicitor from NP Law to discuss issues surrounding the Councils quest to acquire land for recreational purposes. Much valuable advice was given to us by Mr Skinner and covered negotiation with land owners, the need to set time limits on any talks and have a realistic expectation of the desired outcome. If any satisfactory outcome is not possible he advised on the CPO process, quoted what legal and administrative costs could be and suggested these could be in the region of 5-15K. He also cautioned that in any CPO process there is always a risk. His opinion was that we are at the stage when legal opinion is becoming a necessity for the Council.

On 16th October there was a conference call with representatives of Intelligent Land, the Agents that the landowner of the land east of the Memorial hall had engaged. In the unavoidable absence of myself and Cllr. Wilkins, Cllr. Martin Davis represented the Council supported by Gillian Knox, NPS consultant to BPC. We are grateful for his presence there the paper submitted by him outlining BPC position.

It appears that third party development momentum is beginning to gather pace and fleshing out a considerably large housing development for this land. There is also an indication that road access is being negotiated through a site near Bay Bridge and I fear that these initial proposals could rapidly gain momentum.

To that end I believe that BPC must enter in to an annual subscription service with NP Law to act for us. Whether in negotiation with Agents, landowners or the CPO process, they can bring professional advice and expertise to all our deliberations with third parties and at reasonable expense to the Council. We must accept that property developers can bring a vast army of legal expertise against us. As Councillors, we want the best for our community but as amateurs we are not equipped to take on large property developers or landowners. NP Law are the professionals in these matters”.

	

	2015-0138
	Brundall Voice

The item was deferred.

It was resolved by a unanimous decision for Cllrs Buckley and Rycroft along with the Clerk to attend the next Brundall voice meeting.
	Cllrs Buckley/

Rycroft/Parish Clerk

	2015-0139
	Land Management

Cremer’s Meadow
Cllr Buckley gave a report on progress. The total costs for all jobs to be carried out to enable the opening day at Easter amounts to £3904. The amount left in the budgets is £2310.64.
It was resolved by a unanimous decision to approve a further £2000 to enable the Friends group to finish the required works for opening at Easter 2016.
	Cllr Buckley

	2015-0140
	Countryside Park
Allotments – Agreement to allow Non Brundall Residents to occupy a plot.

This item is deferred until the BAA can discuss and let the Council know its position on the proposal. The Clerk was instructed to circulate the original Minute item agreeing to allow only Brundall residents to occupy a plot.
Dog Fouling
The Chairman and Cllr Davies were jointly in favour of exploring a new initiative from Broadland District Council called the Top Dog campaign.

It was resolved by a unanimous decision for the Clerk to contact Malcolm Black and find out if we could operate this scheme using the parish council office as a base.

	Parish Clerk
Parish Clerk

	2015-0141
	Planning – Green Infrastructure Plan
Cllr Walters, explained that we are a key stakeholder in the Plan and as such the recommendations are to challenge the status set on some projects raised, also in our Neighbourhood Plan proposed policies. Where we had been allocated silver and bronze rankings, the Council felt that this was incorrect where we have included the initiatives as proposed policies within the scope of our Neighbourhood Plan.

The Clerk clarified that the Green Infrastructure Plan is a mapping exercise initiated by Broadland District Council who engaged NP Law to map all parishes in Broadland and identify “green” projects that could benefit from future CIL monies. To this end, the Clerk urged the Council to reply and get these projects set to as high a ranking as possible to ensure that we are recorded as in need of such future CIL monies from the green infrastructure “pot”. Cllr Walters will collate and send the report to the planners.
	Cllr Walters

	2015-0142
	Planning

The Chief Planning Adviser, Cllr Walters took the Council through the Planning items:

Planning Applications:

Ratifications:

· BA/2015/0320/HOUSEH Deadline 15 October – 53 Riverside Estate –Extensions and alterations20150789 –  Supported

· BA/2015/0295/FUL Deadline 19 October – Silverline Marine, Riverside Estate – Removal of 2 sheds & replacement summer house - Supported
Report on any decisions taken by the District Authorities:

· 13 Riverside Estate BA/2015/0235HOUSEH – Approved subject to conditions

It was resolved by a unanimous decision to ratify the comments made to the Planners on behalf of the Council.


	

	2015-0143
	Street Lights – Programme of replacement of head lamps from phosphorous to LED
The Clerk reported that there could be a considerable cost saving to the Council by carrying out a further replacement of street lamp heads, namely those attached to BT poles. It happens that the reserves for street lamp replacements are £14194.00
It was resolved by a unanimous decision to allow the replacement of 40 heads on BT poles at a cost of £14400.00. The costs savings once installed will show an immediate saving to absorb the extra £206.00. 
	

	2015-0144
	Seat in Budgens bus shelter
The Clerk was instructed to obtain designs and costings and to present them to the Council once achieved.
	Parish Clerk

	2015-0145
	Finance –
Payments Schedule

It was resolved by a majority decision with 1 abstention to approve the Payments Schedule of October 2015 and for the two Councillors to sign it.

Bank reconciliation 2 quarter 2015-16
It was resolved by a unanimous decision to approve the bank reconciliation and for the Chairman to sign it.
Subscription to NP Law for land acquisition advice.
It was resolved by a unanimous decision to pay the subscription to NP Law for guidance on land acquisition in Brundall.
Remembrance Day Wreath

It was resolved by a unanimous decision to pay £100 donation toward this year’s wreath. The Chairman volunteered to attend the service and lay the wreath.

Donation for the East Anglian Air Ambulance Service
The Clerk was instructed to send details of our application process to the EAAA service.


	

	2015-0146
	Clerk’s Correspondence

The Clerk read out the latest correspondence
	

	2015-0147
	Items for the next Agenda 23rd November 2015 (Main meeting date).

BAA feedback re plot allocations for non-residents of Brundall
	

	2015-0148
	Date, time and venue of next Parish Council Meetings

23rd November 2015 - 7pm Memorial Hall. 
	

	Signed as a true record ……………………………………………..……..    Date ………………………… 



















	
	


	Brundall Parish Council
	

	Payments for October 2015
	

	Parish clerk costs
	2,596.35

	Grass cutting monthly contract
	£407.50

	Cemetery
	£93.29

	Countryside park
	

	Cremers Meadow
	

	S106 reserves
	£4,168.03

	Street Lighting
	£587.64

	Fees
	£155.00

	Training
	

	Repairs and Renewals
	£43.24

	Office equipment
	£27.00

	Insurance
	

	Donations
	

	Allotments
	£945.00

	rent&rates
	£232.50

	Projects speed sign
	

	Neighbourhood Plan
	

	Handyman (Cleaning-Inspections)
	                                       £ 390.00 

	trees
	                                        £20.00 

	Church Fen Reserves
	£3,880.00

	Total expenditure
	£13,545.55

	RECEIPTS FOR October 15
	

	N Plan last instalment
	1176.75

	Total  Receipts
	£1,176.75
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